
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

PRAYER MEETING every Wednesday on Zoom by 
7pm. Zoom ID: 86332812854 & Password: 063944

If you have private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email Florence 
Allen at LIZALLF@hotmail.com.

UPCOMING DATES: 
April 23 – Pastor D Duda
April 30 – Pastor Geert Tap (Baptism in the afternoon)
1st May – SEC health fest on the Park 12-6pm
May 7 – Pastor D Stojkovic

EASTER FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome and Announcements
Entroit - “Droop Sacred Head” - Olivet to Calvary

Call to Worship - Praise My Soul the King of Heaven 
- NAH  1 v1            

Invocation - Roger Murphy
Hymn: Ride On, Ride On in Majesty - NAH  108

Tithes & Off erings
Children’s Story - Who’s Taken Jesus? - David Neal

Scripture Reading - Mark 16:1-8 - Gillian Joseph
Hymn - When I Survey the Wondrous Cross 

- NAH  113
Family Prayer - Audrey Andersson

Special Music - Fairest Lord Jesus - Yui Hanada and 
Chiemi Ishida

Meditation - Jesus: Are you there? - David Neal
Hymn - Thine Be The Glory - NAH 121

Benediction - David Neal
Postlude - “Thy Will Be Done”  Olivet to Calvary

SPECIAL COMMUNION EASTER 
PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM CEDAR SYCAMORE

Sermon: The HEART of the Matter 
- Pastor Geert Tap

Based on Mark 15:6-15

Parallel Easter fellowship lunch after the service 
is followed by an Easter family celebration.

Join us this Easter Sabbath for the Parallel Service 
at 11am followed by a soup and bread lunch.

To celebrate Easter, there will be a special time of 
worship with an Easter Bible Promise Hunt.

Welcome - & Opening Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn - SDAH86- How Great Thou Art
Facilitator: Erna Herteliu
Panel: Ioan Herteliu, Adewale Ademuyiwa, TBC

Jesus said to her, 
“I am the resurrection and the life.

The one who believes in me will live, even though they 
die; and whoever lives by believing in me will never die.

Do you believe this?”

John 11:25-26

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR GEERT TAP
gtap@secadventist.org.uk - 07747568942

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

STANBOROUGH TEENS CONCERT 30TH APRIL - 
Stanborough Teens will be hosting a MUSIC concert 
at the Stanborough Park Church to raise money for 
ADRA. The concert will start at 4pm and will end at 
6pm. An offering will be taken during the concert 
which will go to ADRA. Bring your friends and family 
to support the course. Give generously.

STANBOROUGH TEENS BAKE SALE 24TH APRIL 
- Stanborough Teens will be baking all sorts for  
donation. The proceeds from the donation will go to 
ADRA. Please support the cause by donating to this 
worthy cause. The cakes will be displayed outside 
where the cash wash is taking place.

STANBOROUGH TEENS CAR WASH 24TH APRIL
To raise money for ADRA. We’ll be there from 9 am 
to 12pm. Each car will cost £10. Please support the 
course by bringing in your car for a wash.

EVANGELISTIC BIBLE STUDY TRAINING: Pastor 
Terry is seeking to train people in the art of sharing 
the Bible with people in our community who are 
seeking more information about the gospel. At the 
moment the pastoral team are working at maximum 
capacity in holding Bible studies and it would be 
great if others could share in this work. This fits in 
with our theme this year – Mission Post-Covid. Much 
more personal work is needed in our community to 
reach people with the gospel. If you are interested in 
this initiative please contact the pastoral team.

ADRA UK LAUNCHED ITS ANNUAL APPEAL - DO 
GOOD - Funds are still desperately needed for projects 
in Myanmar, Ghana, South Sudan, Thailand, Nepal and 
Sri Lanka. Audrey’s Birthday Just Giving Page (with 
Gift Aid) has raised over £21,000.00 for ADRA for the 
2021 Appeal. We give thanks to God and to all who 
supported this page. New initiatives will be announced 
in the coming weeks, but please, in the meantime, pick 
up an ADRA envelope and donate today. Thank you.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY - Join us for an afternoon of 
prayer and reflection from 3pm-5pm this sabbath. 
We look forward to seeing you. God bless. Meeting 
ID-  7279659834 & Passcode -  WMmeeting 

PLEASE PRAY FOR 
- Those who are ill: Donna Wray; Terry Menkens; 
Eustace Anthony; Therez Valsin; Semira Fletcher; Bryan.
- Individuals who are suffering from cancer, covid 
and other health issues.
- Families who are experiencing recent bereavement. 
- Families who are struggling financially and 
otherwise due to recent economic and social crises.
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine.

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFERS – 2ND READING
Transfers in
- James Joseph from Ilford Lane, Ilford to SPC
- Margaret Stewart from Dunstable to SPC
- Nancy Khetavath from Birmingham Oxhill Road to SPC
Transfers out
- Beatrice Cooper to SEC, Watford
- Peter Cooper to SEC, Watford
- Torben Berglund from SPC to General Conference
- Lygia Brugos to Central London Portuguese, London

GIVING OFFERINGS BY BANK TRANSFER
Account Number: 40650561 Sort Code: 60-00-08 
Account Name: Stanborough Pk Church Seventh 
Account Type: Business
Reference: Name and Gift Aid No
If using Gift Aid or funds other than church budget 
offering or you need a receipt please email the treasury 
department with the details including.
Thank you to all the faithful members who continue to 
give their tithes and offerings. 

SUBSCRIBE TO THE CHURCH EBULLETIN and get 
all announcements in your email every Friday morning. 
Register on the website (www.stanboroughpark.
adventistchurch.org.uk/ebulletin) or send an email to 
jef@stanboroughpark.org

LILIES FOR EASTER: The beautiful lilies enhancing 
our worship this Easter have been donated by 
members of our Church community, raising much 
needed funds for ADRA.  They remind us of a pure 
love and the promise of a new life. If you have 
dedicated a lily or are a recipient, the dedications 
are displayed in Church and also listed separately. 
Please collect your lily from the platform after the 
end of the service. Many thanks.

EASTER LILY DEDICATIONS Please check the list 
on the insert in the Bulletin to see if a Lily has been 
dedicated to you. If so please come to the front of the 
church after the Service to collect it. Donors please 
collect your lily (ies) yourself if the recipient is not 
present or if it is otherwise appropriate.

WE ARE LOOKING TO IDENTIFY people who have 
been trained in First Aid and hold a certificate as well 
as those whose certificate has lapsed. We are also 
looking for people who would like to be trained as 
a First aider. If you fall into any of these categories 
please let the pastoral team know. Thanks

SEC HEALTH FEST MAY 1ST The SEC is looking for 
volunteers to help on the day – Barbara is specifically 
looking for volunteers in the areas of stewarding, 
children’s zone, setting up and setting down. Please 
contact Barbara Lawrence if you wish to help and she 
will give more details. Her contact details are 07940 
007331. Alternatively, you may give your names to the 
pastoral team. 

THE PRAYER MINISTRY TEAM has started a 
WhatsApp Group for everyone. On this Forum you 
can make your public Prayer Request and you will be 
reminded of all the Prayer Activities. If you would like 
your details to be added please contact Bella or Uche.


